15 March 2004

PRESS RELEASE

ROYAL BOROUGH OF WINDSOR & MAIDENHEAD U-TURN ON PLANNING APPLICATION AT BERKYN MANOR FARM

The Rayner family of Berkyn Manor Farm, Horton have a complaint against the planning department at the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead for mal-administration.  

At a Planning Panel meeting on 25 February 2004, the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead (RBW&M) approved all six of the planning applications relating to change of use and proposed re-development at Berkyn Manor Farm, Horton.  Then the following week, at another planning meeting, unannounced the RBW&M made a u-turn decision and said they couldn’t “remember” (surely they minute their own meeting?) how they voted on one of the applications at Berkyn Manor Farm (namely concerning temporary planning permission relating to Carcarc Ltd. – see enclosure for more details) and so revisted the decision and subsequently refused the application. 

Please find enclosed the following copies of correspondence relating to this matter:

1) Letter from our planning agents, West Waddy ADP to Mr Gary Rhoades-Brown of RBW&M concerning the matter. 

2) Notice of Planning Permission granted for another of the planning applications at Berkyn Manor Farm showing incorrect date (should read 8 March 2005) after three officers signed the approval agreement highlighting further inefficiencies in the administration of the planning department.  

This is very poor practice and administration on behalf of the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead.  The Rayner family are currently taking legal advice on this matter.

Further information on this matter can be obtained from Colin Rayner on 07778 547542.

